REPORT OF HEAD OF DEVELOPMENT MANAGEMENT

ON ENFORCEMENT MATTERS

EC11/0117 – 2 Maes y Bont, mynachlogddu

Background
1. In June 2011 it was brought to the attention of this Authority that a breach of planning control involving the sub-division of a single dwelling house into two separate units of accommodation may have taken place at 2 Maes y Bont, Mynachlogddu.

2. On 25th July 2011 a Planning Contravention Notice was issued and served on the owner of the property for his/her completion and was to be returned to this Authority within 21 days from the date that it was served.

3. As the Planning Contravention Notice was not returned, this Authority wrote to the owner on 22nd September 2011 enclosing a further copy of the Planning Contravention Notice for his/her completion and requesting that it be returned within 7 days from the date of that letter. He/she was also reminded that failure to return the notice was an offence answerable in the Magistrates’ Court.

4. At the time of writing this report, the Planning Contravention Notice has still not been returned to this Authority.

5. This Authority has written to the owner asking if there are any representations he/she wish to put before Members and I will report any response received to committee.
Planning History


· NP/05/118  - Extension to include garage.
RECOMMENDATION

That the Head of Development Management be authorised to instruct solicitors to commence prosecution proceedings in the Magistrates Court for the non-return of the Planning Contravention Notice.
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